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STAFF REPORT 
INFORMATION ONLY  

Front Yard Parking Appeal – 76 Taunton Road – 
Supplementary Report  

Date: May 4, 2010 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

From: Richard Ubbens, Director, Urban Forestry, Parks, Forestry and Recreation 

Wards: St. Paul’s – Ward 22 

Reference 
Number: 

P\2010\Cluster A\PFR\TE34-052510-AFS#12107 

 

SUMMARY 

 

At its April 27, 2010 meeting, Toronto and East York Community Council requested the 
Director, Urban Forestry, Parks, Forestry and Recreation, to report with regard to the tree 
that was removed from City property at 76 Taunton Road.   

The request was made while Toronto and East York Community Council had before it a 
report from the Manager, Right of Way Management, Transportation Services Toronto 
and East York District, item TE33.21, entitled, “Front Yard Parking Appeal – 76 Taunton 
Road.”  

This report will be submitted to the May 25, 2010 Toronto and East York Community 
Council meeting and considered at the same meeting as the report, “Front Yard Parking 
Appeal – 76 Taunton Road” from Transportation Services.   

Financial Impact  

There are no financial implications resulting from the receipt of this report  

DECISION HISTORY  

A report from the Manager, Right of Way Management, Transportation Services, 
regarding a front yard parking appeal was before Toronto and East York Community 
Council, at its meeting of April 27, 2010.  The Toronto and East York Community 
Council deferred consideration of the report to its May 25, 2010 meeting and “requested 
the Director, Urban Forestry, Parks, Forestry and Recreation, to report with regard to the 
tree that was removed from City property at 76 Taunton Road.” 
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Community Council Decision (item TE33.21): 
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2010/te/decisions/2010-04-27-te33-dd.htm

  
COMMENTS  

Originally there was a City-owned Norway maple tree located in the front yard of 76 
Taunton Road.  An inspection by Urban Forestry staff on May 1, 2008 revealed that the 
tree was in irreversible decline and no longer viable to maintain.  The tree was scheduled 
for removal and subsequently removed on August 1, 2008. The final stage of tree 
removal involving removal of the stump took place on March 15, 2010. The property can 
now accommodate a replacement tree on City-owned property.  

CONTACT 
Kevin Decooman, Supervisor, Urban Forestry Operations, Urban Forestry, Tel: 416-392-
6629, Fax: 416-392-0049, Email: kdecoom@toronto.ca

  

SIGNATURE    

_______________________________  

Richard Ubbens 
Director, Urban Forestry, Parks, Forestry and Recreation  

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2010/te/decisions/2010-04-27-te33-dd.htm

